MINUTES OF THE ORDINARY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON FRIDAY 13TH FEBRUARY 2015 AT NEWTON SOLNEY VILLAGE HALL.
Present;  Cllr. F. Hill (chairman), Cllr. J. Shorthouse, Cllr. G. Plowman, Cllr. P. Smith, Cllr. L. Chilton
In attendance R. Parker (Clerk) 1 Parishioner, 2 Police representatives and 2 fire service union representatives.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION.

The parishioner expressed his concern regarding traffic speeding through the village. Cllr.L. Chilton offered to report the problem to Derbys. CC. and Cllr. P. Smith offered to make enquiries regarding speedwatch. 
The police representatives reported that there had been no recent local crimes and also offered to alert a speed check.

The fire brigade union representatives detailed the proposed changes brought on by cut backs which could affect the response times in emergencies.   The fire brigade union favoured a system where the existing housing for 11 families close to the fire station was utilised to house the firefighters thereby reducing the call out time for “on call” firefighters which was estimated to be five minutes.  The fire brigade union representatives were publicising the changes where possible and leaving leaflets for the public to make comments to the Fire Authorites  - available from the Parish Clerk (07863 359129)
PART 1 –
1/2/15
           Apologies for absence


Received and accepted from Cllr. M. Stanton, Cllr. D. Smith, Cllr. K. Haines

2/2/15 
Variations in order of business


No change deemed necessary

3/2/15

Declaratiions of members interest


None declared

4/2/15

Planning applications and decisions

Church Lane application to erect a bungalow had previously been rejected by SDDC and had gone to appeal – decision pending.

Bladon Fields, Newton Road – further information had been received mainly concerning the vehicular access and flooding surveys had been submitted to the Parish Council.  After discussion the councillors unanimously confirmed their previous decision not to support the application.

3 Trent Lane – application for extension – no objection.

5/2/15
Minutes of the previous meeting.

These were circulated, read and approved as a true record.  Proposed by Cllr. G. Plowman and seconded by Cllr. J. Shorthouse – unanimously agreed.
6/2/15
To determine which items should be taken with the public excluded

No changes deemed necessary

7/2/15
Outstanding matters
A  letter confirming acceptance by the Parish Council of Mr. D. Falder remaining as trustee of the Almshouses at Sunnyside had been sent to the Trust

8/2/15
Clerks report

A letter had been received from the organisers of the annual raft race to Willington asking for permission for this years race.   There is some confusion as to the correct date but it was agreed that permission would be given and for the Parish Clerk to ascertain the correct date.

The Clerk pointed out that the original play equipment on the Recreation Ground belonged to SDDC who insured against risk and organised/paid for the regular safety checks.   If the Parish Council wished to retain ownership of the new play equipment we should make insurance arrangements as soon as possible.   After some discussion it was proposed that the Clerk liaise with SDDC with regard to their takeover.

It was previously agreed that Cllr. K. Haines should become a signatory of the Parish Council bank cheques and the necessary form is awaiting a signature.

A letter had been received from S. Giles Hospice requesting a donation.   It was proposed by Cllr. G. Plowman and seconded by Cllr. J. Shorthouse that £50 should be donated.

9/2/15
Chairmans Report

Cllr. Hill had attended the Safer Neighbourhood meeting.   A revised version of the ASBO scheme had been discussed.

A new “Safer Homes South Derbyshire” was introduced.  This is a new free service available to the over 60s for advice and free installation of security equipment.  The Parish Clerk has leaflets available (07863 359129)

A “Green Dog Walkers scheme” has also been introduced in order to combat irresponsible dog owners.  Dog owners can receive a free green armband and a  lead and it is hoped this will identify responsible dog owners and help to alleviate dog fouling.  Again forms are available from the Clerk (07863 359129)

Cllr. Hill had also attended the Area Forum.  The Local Plan has been submitted but not yet approved.   Pot holes on the roads are still an ongoing problem – the advice remains that they should be reported as soon as possible to Derbyshire CC.   It is hoped that the public will not adopt a “someone else will report it” approach.

An address had been given by Frank McArdle the Cheif Executive who reported that financies have been stabilised and that cuts have been achieved without a loss of services.  Council Tax should remain at the existing level and assistance may be given to some capital projects.  South Derbyshire is one of the fastest growing areas of the country.

Cllr. Hill was pleased to report that the Christmas Market was one again a great success.

Registration of the Recreation Field as a “Field in Trust” has now been received.

The retaining stone wall on Newton Lane has now been totally rebuilt and an excellent job has been made – consideration will be made with regard to congratulating and thanking the organisers. 
10/2/15
Parish Councillors Reports

Cllr. J. Shorthouse reported that the Village Hall was looking into replacing their old heavy tables with more suitable new ones.   Three quotations had been received for replacement varying between £912 and £977.  The Village Hall may be looking for a grant towards this expense and in this respect Cllr. L. Chilton said she may be able to help with this and offered to make the necessary enquiries.   No further decisions had been made regarding the defective window.

11/2/15 
Trustees of the Recreation Fields.

Cllr. J. Shorthouse confirmed that after some liaison with her fellow trustees they did not wish to make any changes.

12/2/15
Areas of Improvement and Village Amenities

The information on the sign outside of Sunnyside Almshouses that is suffering from water damage has been removed and will be reprinted and replaced.   The signs  at the end of Newton Lane are all showing signs of age,  especially the one on a vertical post and consideration is being given to replacing/removing them which could prove expensive.   Cllr. P. Smith advised that a grant may be available from SDDC. The steps outside Sunnyside are also still under consideration for improvement
13/2/15
Correspondence 

Nothing of importance received apart from items mentioned previously in these minutes
14/2/15
Finance

Mr. Faulkner who had been one of the organisers of the Christmas Market had recently passed to the Parish Council a personal cheque value £527 being the sum he calculated would be available from the profits.  Unfortunately when all the final payments came in £75 was received by him in cheque form made out to Newton Solney Parish Council.    A cheque value £75 was therefore required to be sent to Mr. Faulkner in reimbursement.

Our bank account currently stands at £5008.74 less one unpresented cheque value £541 .69
Plus £6000 on deposit with SDDC


Ring fenced funds for special items 
-  £3053.40
Cheques requiring approval for payment
R. Parker

Fees




£131.43

R. Parker

Cost of concreting in picnic tables
£110.00

Mr. Faulkner

Reimbursement


£75

St. Giles Hospice
Donation



£50

Land Registery

Registration



£40

Land Registery

Registration



£40

15/2/15
Next Meeting.


Friday 13th March 2015 at 7.45pm at Newton Solney Village Hall preceded at 7.30 to allow inspections of any new planning applications..


